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EDITORIAL  
A few gremlins crept into the last issue: the Secretaryõs telephone number became scrambled 
so my apologies to anyone who tried to use it and the National Meeting will be just after this 
issue goes to press so reports will have to be in the September/October issue by which time 
the A.G.M. will be foremost in our minds.  
 
Not many motor clubs can claim a centenarian among their membership, so a notable event 
in August is the 100th birthday of member Ray Pank. As we cannot offer a telegram from the 
Queen, Ray will have to make do with an appreciation in the Bulletin (see p. 15) and our very 
best wishes. 
 
Neil Thorp 
 
CLOSING DATE FOR CONTRIBUTIONS FOR THE  SEPT/OCT BULLETIN IS 11 TH  SEPTEMBER 

 

SECRETARYõS NOTES 
 
By the time this issue drops through your letterboxes the National Meeting in Ripon will have 
been and gone. Judging by the entry list received from the Newby Hall organisers, we are in 
for a good event and I just hope the summer weather finally materialises. There will be a full 
report next time, but for now we must thank John Gould and Mike Stenhouse for their 
efforts in setting everything up for us. 
 
The last few days have been spent trying to make sure that CPD is fully fettled for the 400 
mile round trip. Confidence was slightly dented on the way back from Shelsley last Sunday 
when she suffered sudden and total electrical failure. It transpired that the main fuse had 
blown when a loosened clip behind the ignition warning light had shorted across the 
terminals. Not too bad on a quiet country lane, but it does raise one's anxiety level about 
using the M1 in these days of òsmartó motorways removing the comforting presence of a 
hard shoulder! Does anyone really think this 
is a good idea? 
 
Mention of our local hill climb meeting 
prompts comment on the recent 
competition successes of some of our 
members. Those of you who follow these 
things will surely have noticed that we had 
two class leaders in the V.S.C.C. Speed 
Championship after the first three rounds. 
John Fack headed Class Six with the Light 
Sports (in spite of a gearbox failure at 
Harewood) and Class Seven was led by 

 John Fack at speed at V.S.C.C. Curborough in May. 
 Photo: Mike Archer 
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